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PUBLIC WORKS/PARKS COMMITTEE MEETING 
Monday, June 3, 2019 – 5:15pm 

Wastewater Treatment Plant – 26729 98th Drive NW 
MINUTES 

 
 Attendance:  
 Councilmembers: Rob Johnson, Tim Pearce, Judy Williams 

City Staff: Kevin Hushagen, Shawn Smith, Lisa Sokolik 
 

 
The full meeting agenda packet with detailed information can be found on the City’s website at 
www.ci.stanwood.wa.us 

1. Ovenell Cleanup Update 
A call for bids went out to clean up Ovenell Park. The tires, poles, concrete slabs from the 
previously demolished buildings, and the manure pit will all be removed. After the park is 
cleaned up it can be opened to citizens.  
 
The committee had some concerns: 

• Spending funds on Ovenell before Heritage Park is tournament ready, which in turn 
could bring in funds to use on Ovenell. 

• The City has 7 years from the time buildings are demolished to be replaced using same 
footprint, we have approximately 5 years left to rebuild.  

• What department is in charge of Park Planning, Public Works or Community 
Development? 

Staff will review the Recreation and Conservation Office (RCO) grant and the Park Master 
Plan and bring these concerns up at the Management Team meeting on June 4, 2019.  

2. 297 Zone Reservoir Update 
Staff informed the committee that the 297 Zone Reservoir project is out to bid.  The bid due 
date is set for June 19, 2019 at 2:00pm.  
 

3. Long Term Water Supply Study  
Staff asked the Committee if a Long Term Water Supply Study should be conducted.  
Page 6-19 from the City of Stanwood Comprehensive Water System Plan was handed out 
(attached). The Committee discussed the potential alternative water sources and had these 
questions: What is our capacity? What capacity are we at now? Based on projected growth 
will Tatoosh meet that need? 
 
Committee member Johnson commented that the access to Hatt Slough should be remedied 
or deemed too dangerous to access and look at acquiring a new source.   

http://www.ci.stanwood.wa.us/
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Discussion: 

• SR532 and 72nd Ave Pedestrian Bridge 
WSDOT came up with an option to make this intersection safer for pedestrians by 
adding additional signage, pavement markings and modifications to the vehicle 
travel. Staff will bring this item to full council on June 13, 2019 under new items. 
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